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PREESALL TOWN COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of the Town Council held on Thursday 18 August 2016 
     at 7.00pm at Preesall Youth and Community Centre, Lancaster Road, Preesall 

Present:   Councillors T Reilly(Mayor),  B Campbell, R Lawson, J Mutch, P Orme, and L Woodhouse 
 
In Attendance: Alison May - Clerk to the Town Council, Brian Hutchinson - Lengthsman 
 
(16-17)97 Apologies for Absence 
Councillors R Black, R Drobny, P Greenhough, D Hudson, G McCann, V Taylor 
 
(16-17)98 Declarations of Interests and Dispensations 
None 
 
(16-17)99 Public Participation  
At the request of the Mayor, councillors resolved to adjourn the meeting to allow non-councillors to 

speak. 
 
The council heard the sequence of events leading up to the allegation of damage to the roof of a vehicle 
parked on the Playing Fields car park and had the opportunity to question the lengthsman regarding his 
written statement. 
           
At the conclusion of the public participation and at the request of the Mayor, councillors resolved to 

reconvene the meeting. 
 
(16-17)100 Damage to Car on Playing Field Car Park 
After having heard the evidence of the lengthsman, the council received feedback from The Mayor and 
Town Clerk re their visit to see the vehicle owned by the complainant. Two quotes for the repair of the 
vehicle were presented to the council, each for the same amount. Councillors also discussed the lack of 
signage at the car park informing the public of parking rights. 
 
RESOLVED:  
 

1) To settle the invoice without prejudice for the removal of scratches from the roof of the 
vehicle (owner of vehicle to choose garage for repair as both quotes are for the same 
amount £150) 

 
2)  To pursue the erection of signage by Wyre Council on the car park. Councillor Orme  

to speak with Carl Green re the form of words to be included on the signs and the painting 
of a hatched area behind the gate. 

 
3) That the lengthsman put up temporary signage, kindly donated by Councillor Campbell, 

until a permanent solution is agreed with Wyre Council. 

 
There being no other business the Mayor closed the meeting at 7.35pm.  


